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REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For October 11, 2012 
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:01 p.m.  President Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Chaparral Elementary School Cafeteria.
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes     Members absent:  Daniel Castillo, and Gloria Irigoyen.

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the pledge to the New Mexico flag were led by Jairo Ramos, Summer Hardy, Silvia Salazar, and Gerson Oronia. President Ford read the Mission Statement.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

       A.  Superintendent’s Report  

             Superintendent Yturralde called on CMS Principal Marti Muela.

 Ms. Muela said that Chaparral Middle school had hosted the District Student Leadership Council earlier in the day.  CMS student representative Jennifer Gore addressed the Board with a quote from Albert Einstein to pay tribute to CMS teacher Cathy Higgins.   Ms. Higgins was very active in the Chaparral community and taught and cared deeply for the students at Chaparral Middle School.  The students honored her by placing a water fountain in front of the school in her name.  

Superintendent Yturralde announced that STHS art received blue ribbon best in show at the Southern NM State Fair and GMS in the middle school category.  Desert Pride Academy was awarded blue ribbon and second in best in show.  

The Albuquerque Journal published an article on Anthony Elementary entitled Excellence at Anthony. Superintendent Yturralde congratulated “Anthony Elementary”.   He told them he was very proud and to keep up the good work.

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford thanked Ms. Pargas for doing a great job as a new principal at Chaparral Elementary and congratulated the students on a an amazing musical performance.  Mr. Ford thanked Ms. Nougues for the bleachers that are being installed on the visiting side at CHS.  Bleachers are being installed also at GMS and a backstop at STMS in the baseball/softball field.  

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Saenz thanked Chaparral Elementary on hosting the Board meeting and all of their hard work.  She thanked Ms. Camargo,   the choir and, particularly Daniel, who played the piano.  Ms. Saenz thanked Jennifer Gore and CMS for the wonderful tribute to Ms. Higgins by remembering her with a water fountain.  Ms. Saenz said they attended a Board Workshop and thanked Superintendent Yturralde and all the district staff that worked hard in presenting the information on what the District is working to improve the schools’ grades.  She said the meeting was very productive and wished everyone a successful year.  
      Secretary Viramontes thanked the Chaparral Elementary Principal and staff for hosting the board meeting.   She encouraged the members of the Student Leadership Council to continue participating as they are the leaders of the future.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked everyone for the hard work put into the Board Workshop, and she said that with everyone working hard the schools would improve.  She congratulated STHS, GMS and DPA on their awards at the Southern NM State Fair.  She also congratulated the GHS FFA for doing so well at the Fair.  She congratulated Anthony Elementary on all of the encouragement the students are given to keep them focused on the future.  Mrs. Viramontes said that the Board members would be attending a Region VII meeting hosted in Carrizozo.  
      Ms. Irigoyen -  absent
      Mr. Castillo – absent        

	   Student 
Representative
	D.  Student Representative – absent 

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for the September 27, 2012 board meeting.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.    

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None        

	Action 
	8.  Action Items:   

	Revised Lease Between Camino Real Regional Utility 
	A. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Revised Lease with Camino Real Regional Utility.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Revised and Updated School Board Policies 
	B. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Revised and Updated School Board Policies.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	Resolution For Lease Purchase Of Education Technology Equipment
	C. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Resolution for Lease Purchase of Education Technology Equipment.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	Resolution Authorizing Issuance & Sale of $12,150,000.00 GO & Refunding Bonds 
	D. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Resolution Authorizing Issuance and Sale of $12,150,000.00 and General Obligation and Refunding Bonds.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended August 31, 2012
	A. Steve Suggs presented information to the board on the August 31, 2012 monthly budget report.  Mr. Suggs briefly went over highlights of the report and answered questions by the Board.  

	Cultural Properties Data Recovery Plan for Desert Pride
	B. Ralph Gallegos informed the Board that BLM (Bureau of Land Management) and NMSHPO (New Mexico State Historical Preservation Office) have determined that the Archaeological sites on the land for the new Desert Pride will need to be mitigated through data recovery (excavation).  Zia Engineering & Environmental Consultants have submitted an R.F.P. those services.  Mr. Gallegos explained that this process was necessary in order for GISD to receive the deed on the land from the BLM.  

	Adjourn 
	10.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 5:58 p.m.                      
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